
  

 

1 November 2016 
 
 
 
Camden Council 
5 Pancras Square 
London  
N1C 4AG  
 
 
 
For the attention of Caroline Birchall, Nature Conservation Officer 
 
Re: Fitzjohns Avenue, Hampstead   
 
Further to your recent correspondence regarding the concerns specifically around the proposed light fittings 
illuminating the trees along the north wall of the rear garden (type XS1), we can confirm that these fittings 
will provide between 2600 lux at 2 meters from the fitting to 418 lux at 5 meters from the fitting at full 
brightness. As per our specification they are fully adjustable and will be directed away from the boundary 
condition as required.  
 
Our Client has confirmed that adjustability of these fittings is something that they propose to make use of for 
this reason, to avoid any undue negative light spill that may impact the flight path of local species. The 
external lighting will be turned off at 11pm on the courtyard garden side manually or by the timer to avoid any 
unnecessary light pollution on the boundary.  
 
Should you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
 
Best Regards, 

 
Justyna Staniewska 
For and on behalf of  
Illuminationworks Ltd 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 


